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I feel as if Iôve been reading Calon for a long time, 

and most of these have been edited by Stevie. After 

I had agreed to take this on there was one day a 

dreadful feeling that I had been very foolish. I hope 
I donôt let Calon down. 

Meeting of Friends in Wales in Lampeter gave me 

an idea for an article for this edition. I remember  

Barbara Prys Williams told us, many years ago, 

about her visit to Madagascar and how she and 

others were setting up Money for Madagascar. My 

own meeting (Bangor) was keen to have this as one 

of our monthly collections and we supported this for 

a number of years. It was inspiring to see just how 
much MfM has grown in the years since then. 

Some of you may remember when Ken Bramhall 

came to MFW at The Pales in June 2013 to speak 

about Pastor Seth Chayugah of Kigama Monthly 

Meeting, Kenya. Seth Chayugah died in March this 

year and members of the Kenya Link Group have 

written a tribute which youôll find later in this 

Calon. On searching into the depths of my computer 

I found a piece of writing from Margaret Clark of 

Oswestry Meeting. Margaret met Seth at FWCC in 

Aukland, NZ, and then again at the meeting of 
FWCC in Dublin.   She writes: 

Since I met Seth in 2004 in Auckland, we have been 

exploring the idea of twinning his MM (Kigama) 

and ours in North Wales. At both Triennials there 

was emphasis on the power of working together and 

the need to learn from each other's strengths. We 

tried to explore the way forward, but it was hard to 

make progress. Seth had to travel sixty miles to use 

a computer. When Seth was granted a place at the 

next Triennial, this seemed an opportunity for us to 

meet him, and strengthen the link through personal 

contact. Though we didnôt know if he would be 

granted a visa till a week before he left Kenya, we 
arranged a tour for him of North Wales Meetings.  

We were met off the Holyhead ferry after a very 

rough crossing, and were moved to receive a 

tremendous welcome from Holyhead Friends. 

Although a tiny Meeting, they had gathered about 

eighteen people for Meeting for Worship and lunch 

and to hear Seth speak about Friends Church in 

Kenya. This pattern continued as we travelled round 

the MM, receiving warm hospitality from Friends in 

six more Meetings. Seth also visited some older 

Friends at home, including Dorothy Taylor, aged 

104, who had made him a cake. Seth values older 

Friends greatly, as they are rare in his country. He 

considers them a 'library resource' and addressed 
encouraging words to them.  

At our next Meeting of Friends in Wales 

(Wrexham) our Work in Wales item is from Ruth 

Moore Williams of Llangollen Meeting. Ruth is 

the Quaker prison chaplain to Berwyn Prison in 

Wrexham. Iôve included in this edition of Calon a 

piece from Tuaôr Tarddiad ï from a different 

prison chaplain.  

I hope Friends will approach me with articles that 

will interest others in Wales with a view to printing 

them in the future editions. I need to learn what is 

happening around the area meetings I donôt know 

so well as my own AM (although one Friend has 

already given me ideas of Friends to approach!) 

                                   Ros Morley 

 

‘A oes Heddwch? 
2018 sees the third Quaker Eisteddfod lecture. 

 This year Jane Harries, of Bridgend meeting, will  be 

presenting a critical look at Walesô peace heritage 

since WW1. 

In this, the centenary year of óthe war to end all 

warsô, what can we say about Walesô contribution to 

the search for peace in the last century?    

Yn y flwyddyn honno lle cofiwn ddiwedd óy rhyfel i 

roi terfyn ar bob rhyfelô sut medrwn 

gloriannu cyfraniad Cymru tuag 

at yr ymgais i hyrwyddo 

heddwch yn y ganrif a fu?  Pwy 

ywôr unigolion aôr mudiadau sydd 

yn ein hysbrydoli?  Pa  

ddylanwadau sydd yn gweithio o 

blaid ac yn erbyn heddwch ï yn y 

gorffennol a hyd heddiw?  Pa wersi 

fedrwn eu dysgu oôr gorffennol er 

mwyn inni ï fel cenedl ï gyfrannu at 

adeiladu byd mwy heddychlon iôr 

dyfodol? Dyma rai oôr cwestiynau a ystyrir 

yn y ddarlith hon. 

In this edition of Calon we wander through a visual 

path of images that represent some of the milestones 

in Welsh peace activism. (See page 8 for details.) 
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Image info ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴмфноς courtesy of 
Bangor Archives 

 

Cytûn ‘Laser’ Group: the 

National Assembly and the 

Welsh Government  
David Harries, (Penybont ar Ogwr/Bridgend)  

The óLaserô Group of church representatives met 

at the Church in Walesôs new offices in 

Callaghan Square, Cardiff, on 10 January. 

Unfortunately, Gethin Rhys, Cyt¾nôs Policy 

Officer, was absent because of illness; and the 

group worked through the legislation and policy 

ómatrixô as best we could. 

We noted (again) that Brexit overshadows all the 

work of the Assembly and the Government. 

One point of interest to Friends (I expect) is the 

Governmentôs proposal to get rid of the 

ñreasonable chastisementò defence in criminal 

law, as regards parentsô disciplining of their 

children. I hope that meeting of Friends in Wales 

will support this. We do not expect there to be 

large scale ñcriminalisationò of parents ï rather, 

the culture will be changed. After all, how many 

people smoke in pubs nowadays? 

The Government also proposes changes to the 

use of teacher assessment and test data in 

schools. 

We were not clear about certain housing matters, 

especially leasehold reform, so we decided to 

invite the staff of Housing Justice Cymru to 

come to our next meeting (16 March). 

We learnt that there is a Churchesô Legislation 

Advisory Service, based in London. (See their 

website.) Quakers and Cytûn are member 

organisations. 

Membership organisations of Cytûn were invited 

to advertise an event held at the Baptist College, 

Cardiff, on 30 January. Those attending were 

people familiar to me from the ólaserô group 

itself. I attended, with the intention of reporting 

back to Friends (see below). 

On 30 January, then, Matthew Rees gave a talk 

(followed by discussion) on his PhD thesis, 

worked for under the auspices of Aberystwyth 

University and Coleg Cymraeg Cenedlaethol. 

The title of his thesis is: Faith in the Public 

Sphere ï can faith-based organisations gain 

traction in the Welsh policy process in 2018. 

The short answer to his question is óyesô. But Iôll 

elaborate below. And Iôll add that I hope to 

obtain a digest through Gethin Rhys. 

The thesis could be described as sociological in 

nature. 

Matthew looked at both Northern Ireland and 

Wales, both with devolved administrations (well, 

in the case of NI, in principle) with a view to 

exploring the political engagement of faith-based 

(and certain other) organisations. He plotted 

selected bodies on a two-scale matrix: (a) 

stronger ï weaker roots within society; (b) more 

moderate ï less moderate theological orientation. 

The Church in Wales he placed in the box ñmore 

moderate + with strong roots in societyò (the 

latter point arising from the C in Wôs presence in 

all parishes in Wales). 

Matthew said that the existence of the National 

Assembly has influenced faith-based 

organisations and has prompted them to engage. 

He noted that Cytûn was politically engaged 

already, before devolution. 

In his work, Matthew concentrated on three 

issues, in NI and in Wales, respectively. For 

Wales, these were: education, ñpresumed 

consentò re human organ transplants, and 

constitutional issues. 

Matthew classified modes of engagement in the 

following terms: ñinsiderò, ñoutsiderò and 

ñthresholderò. 

The ñinsiderò negotiates, has a conversation with 

ministers and civil servants. 

The ñoutsiderò stirs controversy, makes a lot of 

ñnoiseò outside State institutions, and tries to 

change society. (See, for example, Greenpeace, 

especially in its early days.) 
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The ñthresholderò balances between the two 

approaches outlined above. (Latterly, 

Greenpeace manages this.) 

Matthew argued that deeply rooted organisations 

are able to get media attention and also to engage 

in ñthresholdò activity. 

(The Church in Wales lobbied successfully to 

change the wording of the ñpresumed consentò 

legislation, to provide for a veto by families on 

the removal of loved onesô organs for 

transplants.) 

Matthew moved on to 

coalitions. These can be 

church or faith-based or wider 

(faith and secular). Gethin 

Rhys mentioned the Society 

of Friendsô ñcoalitionò with 

Forces Watch to oppose the 

militarisation of schools. 

Matthew Rees asked us to 

think about how a (our) faith-

based organisation is received 

by the Assembly and the 

Government. What can it 

offer to the Assembly or 

Government (in terms of 

resources and knowledge)? 

The Church in Wales and the 

Roman Catholic Church have 

schools ï but this may have 

disadvantages (see below). 

Gethin proposed that, to be effective, in the 

political arena, faith-based organisations need: 

- To have staff or committed volunteers 

- To take advantage of formal structures 

- To offer the right resources 

- And to avoid becoming a ñprisonerò. 

The ñprisonerò notion refers to the risk of being 

ñco-optedò by the establishment, to the extent 

that the faith-based (or any) organisation 

becomes defensive of the establishment in 

public, after becoming somewhat embedded, in 

private. Given the ñcontract cultureò, moreover, 

the Church in Wales and the Roman Catholic 

Church are reliant on public moneys to maintain 

their own schools. (Does this restrict their 

voice?) 

In the ensuing discussion, several points were 

made. Believers vote; churches ñshow upò to 

consultations; we are well informed about issues. 

Government officials seek responses to 

consultations ï it is good to make the effort. 

(Gethin Rhys commented that with regard to one 

technical consultation, only Cytûn and the RSPB 

responded. We wondered what it was that united 

these two bodies!)  

Notes of caution were sounded. Is Cytûn itself 

too defensive of the Assembly in public? Is it 

healthy that one political party has been 

continuously in government? Is the Opposition 

weak? Are the media (in Wales) adequate? 

Finally, my own thoughts about 

Quakers, prompted by these 

discussions, are along these lines: 

in Wales, Quakers have weak roots 

in society, and this has 

consequences for our work; we 

need the ñcoalitionò of Cyt¾n to be 

effective (and we are not alone in 

this). Meanwhile, at the UK level 

we are probably ñbalancersò (see 

above), while in Europe and the 

UN we are ñinsidersò.  

 

Image: Goodwill Day May 18, 1928 

 

Tribute to Pastor 

Seth Chayugah 
by the Kenya Link Committee of  NWAM 

We are all sad to learn of the death of our Friend 

Seth Chayugah. 

Our chair Margaret Clarke first met Pastor Seth 

at the 2004 Friends World Committee for 

Consultation (FWCC) Triennial meeting in New 

Zealand. He was the facilitator of the daily 

worship group she attended. Through this she 

became aware of his deep spirituality, his strong 

faith, his eloquent vocal ministry, and his 

kindness. Margaret had worked in Kenya with 

her late husband in the 1960s. Conversations led 

to Sethôs request to consider a twinning of North 

Wales MM and the MMs back home. The 

partnership with North Wales was born. 

The two met again in 2007 at the Triennial held 

in Dublin and Margaret remembers Pastor Sethôs 

moving ministry in a plenary Meeting for 

Worship. He accompanied her across the Irish 

Sea to North Wales ï his first journey in a ship ï 

to begin a speaking tour, visiting eight LMs. At 

the last of these meetings, Pastor Seth became 

quite emotional about the welcome he had 
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received and what he had gained from his visit to 

North Wales. Equally it is clear that he inspired 

the interest of Friends in North Wales.  

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family of 

our Friend and the many people who knew and 

loved him. He made a vast difference to many 

lives, and has been instrumental in inspiring us 

to help the widows with water filters and helping 

the orphans with their education. Pastor Seth has 

been committed to bettering the lives of the 

widows and orphans in the care of Kigama and 

Kiritu Monthly Meetings. 

We send our condolences to Mrs. Alice 

Chayugah and all of their extended family, and 

to our Friends in Kigama and Kiritu Monthly 

Meetings, continuing to uphold them in the Light 

of God. 

 

Image: Greenham Common women.   

ς Welsh Centre of International Affairs - 1981 ς 1992 

 

150 years of 

Friends’ 

work in 

Madagascar 
Theresa Haine     

   

It is the year 1818. 

Imagine that you 

are 23 years old, 

recently married and setting out on the greatest 

adventure of your life! You have just finished 

your studies at a Bible school in West Wales and 

are on your way to Madagascar, along with a 

friend and his wife and baby ï the very first 

Welsh people, and amongst the very first 

Europeans to go there.  

Sadly the hopes and dreams of these young 

people turned to tragedy when all but one died of 

fever within eleven weeks of landing. The 

survivor, David Jones, slowly recovered his 

health and made the difficult journey through the 

rainforest to the capital where he was welcomed 

by King Radama. Meanwhile another young 

Welshman, David Griffiths and his wife Mary 

had set sail and arrived in the capital in 1820.  

Mary and the two Davids learnt the language and 

started schools, with girls included from the very 

beginning. Within three years over 2,000 

children were being taught in their own 

language. The King then asked them to create a 

written form of Malagasy using the Roman script 

and, being Welsh, their result was almost 

perfectly phonetic so learning to read has been a 

relatively simple process for Malagasy children 

ever since. With the help of their most able 

pupils the missionaries translated the Bible. The 

king died in 1828 and his wife, who succeeded 

him, wanted nothing to do with the new religion. 

Christianity was forbidden, the missionaries had 

to leave and 30 years of appalling persecution 

ensued. The first complete edition of the Bible 

was published in 1835 and distributed in secret. 

The original group of missionaries had all been 

sent by the LMS but when the persecuting queen 

died, and the country was once more opened to 

the outside world, missionaries from several 

other denominations joined their ranks.  

The first Quakers arrived in 1867 ï Joseph 

Sewell and an American couple called Louis and 

Sarah Street, They were mostly involved in 

educational and medical work and two of their 

town schools are still in existence although one, 

to which Money for Madagascar currently 

contributes some of the running costs, is now 

used as a home for people suffering from 

epilepsy whose families have abandoned them. 

One of MfMôs present trustees is a descendent of 

Joseph Sewell. Another Quaker, William 

Johnson designed and oversaw the construction 

of a hospital which was opened in 1891. This 

building, much extended, is still in use today. 
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Madagascar had been a French colony for just 

over 60 years but regained its independence in 

1960. In 1968 three of the Protestant churches ï 

the LMS, the French Protestants and the Friends 

united to become the FJKM (Church of Jesus 

Christ in Madagascar) and the period of 

expatriate missionaries came to an end. In a new 

era of co-operation Friends began sending young 

Quaker volunteers (QOVS) to help in the schools 

for short periods of one or two years. This was 

followed by an exchange scheme whereby young 

Quakers and young Malagasy worked side by 

side on various social and educational projects in 

both Madagascar and the UK.  

 By the 1980s political changes had wrought 

havoc with the countryôs economy and incomes 

had dropped by 40%. There was starvation in the 

drought-stricken south. No other UK charities 

were working in Madagascar at the time and 

Barbara Prys-Williams (a volunteer there in the 

1960s) felt a strong concern that something 

needed to be done so, with the support of 

Swansea Meeting, Money for Madagascar 

(MfM) was born. From the very beginning it was 

a partnership. People in Madagascar know what 

needs doing and, in 99% of cases, knew how to 

do it. What they lack is the money so MfM is 

essentially a funding organisation. The projects 

are proposed by our partners in Madagascar and 

if they fit MfMôs criteria, which the majority do, 

and we can raise the funds then the project will 

be implemented. In pre e-mail days 

communication was slow and difficult. 

Misunderstandings arose ï we had no idea, until 

we visited, of the sheer physical difficulty of 

travelling to some of the projects. Our Malagasy 

colleagues had no idea of the sort of reporting 

that we needed in order to raise funds or of our 

difficulties with donors when they decided, very 

sensibly, to use money which was allocated for 

building one sort of irrigation dam (when they 

had found a cheaper and better way to build it), 

for tree nurseries. Happily, those days of 

misunderstanding seem to be over.  

Money for Madagascar has now been going for 

32 years (29 of them in Wales) and has grown 

beyond recognition. We are a registered charity 

and send around £300,000 a year for 

development work. Our largest current project is 

ñSchools for Lifeò which has so far helped 44 

schools with teacher training, provision of 

libraries, water and sanitation, solar-power, 

kitchen gardens and school canteens. This is an 

ongoing project with new schools added each 

year. We also do a lot with deprived children and 

families in urban areas, helping them to access 

education and set up mini-enterprises. Tree-

planting and income generation is another broad 

theme of our work.  

Truly ï ñMighty oaks from little acorns growò! 

 

 

Image: CND backed event ά.ǊƛǘŀƛƴΩǎ .ƛƎƎŜǎǘ ŜǾŜǊέ 
Peace Protest, September 2002, Aberystwyth takes 
part. Opposing military action against Iraq. 

 

Caplan Carchar 

o Tua’r Tarddiad 
Mae'r gwasanaeth y byddaf yn ei roi fel Caplan 

Carchar o Grynwr yn mynegi agweddau pwysig 

ar fy ffydd fel Crynwr. Yn benodol mae'n 

seiliedig ar 'weld yr hyn sydd o Dduw ym mhob 

unigolyn'. Ni fyddai'n bosibl i mi weithio mewn 

carchar a llunio perthynas gadarnhaol â 

throseddwyr difrifol heb y gred sylfaenol hon. 

Mwyaf yn y byd y bydd raid i mi ddibynnu ar y 

gred yma, y cryfaf y mae'n mynd. 

Mae fy ngwaith fel Caplan Carchar o Grynwr 

hefyd yn seiliedig ar ein tystiolaeth am 

Gydraddoldeb. Teimlaf fod cysylltiad cryf 

rhwng hyn ac ein cred sylfaenol yn yr hyn sydd 

o Dduw ym mhob unigolyn. Er bod 

amgylchiadau yn y carchardai wedi gwella yn 
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sylweddol, mae carcharorion unigol yn agored i 

niwed gan yr un ystod o anfanteision ac 

anghyfartaledd ag syôn gweithredu yng 

ngweddill cymdeithas, yn arbennig hil, oedran, 

anabledd a thueddfryd rhywiol. Bu gweithio 

gyda charcharorion hȒn bregus yn faes a fu o 

ddiddordeb mawr i mi, gan gyplysu fy ngwaith 

proffesiynol blaenorol â gwasanaeth caplaniaeth 

y carchar. 

Er nad oes gennym ddull o gysylltuôr ffurf yma o 

wasanaeth â bywyd cyffredinol ein cwrdd lleol, 

mae rhai oôr Cyfeillion lleol wedi cefnogi 

cyrddau addoli yn y carchar yn fisol, syôn cynnig 

golwg iddyn nhw ar fywyd y carchar a materion 

penydiol. Teimlaf bod bywyd ein cyfarfod yn 

cael ei gyfoethogi trwyôr cyswllt hwn, fel y mae 

fy mywyd innau. 

 

THE 

ORIGINS OF 

CARDIGAN 

MEETING 

Gwyneth Clapham, 
Bangor Meeting 

Iôve recently been 

typing up our old farm diaries, dating between 

1975 and 1980. Not only is this a fascinating 

glimpse into our very full family life, with 

details about weather, the endless stream of 

visitors (mostly during school holidays), the 

complications caused by our well going dry 

every summer, the incredible support given (and 

received!) by our neighbours, and our never-

ending flow of friends, but it also provides a 

record of the very early days of what eventually 

became Cardigan Meeting.  

I started going to Meeting in Hull as a sixth 

former, and then attended and eventually joined 

Aberystwyth Meeting (at Pales in June 1961!) 

where I was a student for four years. After that I 

taught in Shropshire and was a member of 

Ludlow Meeting for a few years before marrying 

and going to live in High Wycombe. Then as a 

family we moved to Cilrhedyn near Newcastle 

Emlyn in 1975. At first I attended the village 

church, but after a couple of visits to Milford 

Haven Meeting, with their support, we started 

holding a monthly Meeting for Worship at the 

farm on the first Sunday afternoon of the month; 

the first one being held on 5 December 1976. 

Stephen and Clemency Griffith, who were 

hugely supportive over the rest of their lives, 

came to that first Meeting with some other 

Milford Haven Friends, but due to icy roads 

David and Margaret Redpath decided not to risk 

the drive over the Preselis. Along with some 

local (non-Quaker) friends we were fifteen in all! 

The Griffiths and Redpaths came after that 

whenever they could, later joined by Enid and 

Arthur Lepper, Edith Whitworth, Effie Leah, and 

others. Stephan Ball started coming in July 1977. 

Meetings for Worship continued regularly during 

1977, 1978 and 1979 at the farm, usually in our 

sitting room, but sometimes outside to the 

background sounds of cattle, dogs, hens, ducks 

and our vast range of song birds. There was an 

attendance (human!) of between none and 

fourteen plus the family, but usually it was 

between three and six. 

My diary entries stopped around the 

end of 1979, but calendar entries show 

Meeting for Worship being held 

approximately every month during 

1980ï1982. During this time we started 

renting a building in Newcastle Emlyn 

as well as holding Meetings for 

Worship at the farm sometimes, and by 

1983 we were meeting regularly in 

Cardigan, at various places including 

Theatr Mwldan, an old chapel (Unitarian?) and 

eventually one of the Roman Catholic Church 

Hall rooms. By the late 1980s, regular attenders 

included the Blackburns, Paintings, Woodrows, 

Margaret Blincow, Margaret Lloyd Evans, 

Marion Mossman, Ruth Burton, Harry Dumelow 

and Fiona Harris. 

These were precious times! We were a lively 

bunch, who by now were also involved in South 

Wales Monthly Meeting, although not as a 

Preparative Meeting. We met at Friends' houses 

for social events as well as Meetings for 

Worship, and enjoyed our times together and our 

shared vision.  

But life moves on, and surprisingly, so did I, 

moving up to North Wales and eventually 

joining Bangor Meeting. But I left a bit of 

myself in West Wales, and this partly explains 

why I feel so much at home in Meeting of 

Friends in Wales.  

 

If anyone can fill in more details about the early 

days of Cardigan Meeting, please contact me on 

gwynethclapham@yahoo.co.uk 
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Image: Cymdeithas y Cymod protest against Drones 
ς courtesy of Cymdeithas y Cymod (Fellowship of 
Reconciliation in Wales) - 2016 

 

Argraffiadau personol o 
Gyfarfod Y Cyfeillion yng 

Nghymru 

Llanbedr Pont Steffan,  24 Chwefror 2018 

Medi James, Aberystwyth 

Ar y ffordd ydw i o un lle i le arall. A dyma 

brofiad cyntaf oôm llwybr i iôr ólle arallô. Er 

mwyn i chi geisio deall yr ychydig sylwadau 

hyn, dyma fy nghefndir 

Rwyf wedi bod yn mynychu Cwrdd Cyfeillion 

Aberystwyth ers rhyw bymtheg mlynedd tra 

hefyd yn aelod o Eglwys Annibynnol yng 

Ngogledd Ceredigion, wedi magu tri o blant yno, 

athrawes ysgol Sul ac ambell swyddogaeth arall. 

Daeth fy aelodaeth i ben yn naturiol wedi i ni 

symud i Aberystwyth. Colli cymdeithas o bobl 

triw, y mwyafrif yn Gymry Cymraeg gwledig. 

Dyma fynychu Cwrdd y Crynwyr yn 

Aberystwyth yn weddol reolaidd. Dod i 

gymdeithas o bobl amrywiol. Gorfod dod i arfer 

a geirfa newydd ac i lwybr newydd tuag at y 

gwirionedd, undod a chariad.  

Synnais o glywed mai dim ond ers pum mlynedd 

ar hugain mae Cyfarfod y Cyfeillion yng 

Nghymru wedi bodoli. Roedd yr enedigaeth yn 

hir ac mor wan yn weinyddol ywôr endid nawr. 

Mae fy nghefndir yn bwysig i mi. Wrth agor 

drws ar fy nghenedligrwydd i i ddieithriaid mae 

gen i'r un diddordeb yn eu cenedligrwydd aôu 

cefndir hwythau. Mae ein byd aôn bywyd yn 

ddifyr yn lliwgar ac yn ddiddorol. Ein nod yw 

creu cymdeithas a byd tecach. Yn ôl a ddealla i 

mae aelodau oôr Crynwyr yng Nghymru wedi 

rhoi cychwyn iôr endid eang Cymreig yma.  

Yn Llambed roedd y papurau yn niferus. Roedd 

y clercio yn unig a thrwm aôr cofnodi yn 

drymach. Mae cymaint iôw ddarllen: tystiolaeth 

cyfaill a fu, manylion am weithgareddauôr 

Cyfeillion fel rhan o Cytûn a phapur polisi ar yr 

Iaith Gymraeg. Gallwn feddwl am sawl corff 

yng Nghymru a all ddilyn yr esiampl yma o 

ystyried ein hiaith. Ei weithredu sydd raid nawr. 

Ces gyfle yn y prynhawn i ail wrando ar araith 

Huw Meredydd Owen, Yr Eiliad Yr Awr aôr 

Twll yn y To, aôi deall yn well eto ar yr ail 

wrandawiad. Wrth greu naws iaith Gymraeg braf 

oedd clywed Cyfeillion yn ymateb yn Gymraeg 

iôr araith hon. Wyddwn ni ddim eu bod yn gallu 

siarad Cymraeg gan mai Saesneg fuôr trafod yn y 

bore. Roedd 'na gyfieithydd yn bresennol trwyôr 

dydd. Dymaôr cyfle perffaith i bawb syôn swil o 

siarad Cymraeg neu am ymarfer eu Cymraeg fel 

ódysgwyrô i fwrw ati, ag ymlaen yn agored iôr 

pum mlynedd ar hugain nesaf. 

ééééééééééééééééé 

Personal reflections on my first 

attendance at Meeting of Friends in 

Wales, Lampeter 24 February 2018  

For readers to understand my reflections on my 

first attendance at a Meeting of Friends in Wales 

here are a few background notes. 

I have been an attender at Aberystwyth meeting 

for about fifteen years and have known of 

Quakers through a long standing friendship of a 

óbirthrightô Quaker. For all my life I have been a 

proud Welsh non-conformist and raised three 

children as I had been nurtured. Moving to 

Aberystwyth meant a natural closure of Chapel 

membership but knowing there would always be 

an open door to Bethel and the hearths of 

friends. With this freedom came an opportunity 

to attend Aberystwyth Meeting more regularly. I 

quickly felt that a third language needed to be 

learnt ï Quaker language.  

I was surprised to learn that Meeting of Friends 

in Wales was only twenty-five years old. I had 

heard that it was a difficult birth and that 

administrating it, at present, is not easy. On a 

positive note one element of Quaker worship that 

has spoken to my hasty temperament is its 

readiness to listen and ponder rather than 

persuade. With listening comes restraint. This 

must have been present at the development of 

MFW. 

I am of Wales and by opening the door on my 

nationality to new friends I have a shared interest 

in their nationality and background. Our world is 

wide and varied. Our aim is to create a fairer 

world for all. From my understanding members 

of the Quaker body in Wales have given a 

beginning to a Quaker Welsh identity. 
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In Lampeter, paper was in high demand. The 

clerking was lonely and heavy, the minute taking 

heavier. I feel I have so much to read and learn: 

a warm testimony to a deceased Friend, details 

of recent dealings with Cytûn and a draft Welsh 

Language Policy paper showing the way to many 

organisations in Wales.  

I was fortunate to have heard Huw Meredydd 

Owenôs lecture, at the Eisteddfod and a second 

chance to hear again of Jim Turrell the American 

Quaker and Architect. Huw gave his lecture in 

Welsh and following on naturally many 

questions were asked in Welsh making use of the 

translator. It seems to me a perfect setting for 

anyone wanting to practice their Welsh, or those 

slightly more nervous and wanting to try their 

ólearnersô Welsh on a sympathetic audience. 

What a great opportunity for MFW to move 

forward into the next twenty five years. 

 

 

Image: 2016 Greenham Common 2 ς relating the 
story to the next generation. (Courtesy of Wales for Peace) 
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THE DEADLINE FOR NEXT CALON: 

16th July 2018 
The next edition is open for any material 

with no specific theme. 

We are keen to receive your articles, 
news, reflections, interests, events, 

poems, pictures, and feedback. 

 

FOR YOUR DIARY  

24th May ς 4th June Hay Book Festival week,  

Monday 28th May 2018, 5.30pm Hay Festival, 
Venue: Good Energy Stage, 
Price: £9.00   

Jocelyn Bell Burnell 
talks to Rosie Boycott 

A Quaker Life 

 How her Quaker faith has informed the life and 
ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ǎŎƛŜƴǘƛǎǘǎΣ 
celebrated for her discovery of pulsars when she 
was a postgraduate student in 1967, and now 
the Oxford Professor of Astrophysics.       

30th June, Meeting of Friends in Wales, 

FMH WREXHAM with Speaker Ben Pink 
Dandelion ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ƻƴΥ ά¢ƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅέ 

ΨWork in WalesΩ item by Ruth Moore Williams 
(Ruthin LM) on HMP Berwyn. - 'Trying Not to 
Quake - Confessions of a Prison Chaplain'  

23th - 26th July  Royal Welsh Show, Llanelwedd 

For further information regarding being a 

Quaker presence contact Jeff Beatty, Almeley 

Wootton LM clerk@smquakers.org.uk  

3 - 11 Awst  Eisteddfod Genedlaethol Cymru / 

National Eisteddfod of Wales, Caerdydd/Cardiff 

Anyone interested in helping out by being a 
Quaker presence at the Eisteddfod,  please 
contact Janet Rees on 029 2023 0904 
willreesgreen@tiscali.co.uk 

8fedAwst, Dydd Mercher, 4.30yh/pm Eisteddfod 
(Cymdeithasau 2, Adeilad y Senedd /Societies 2, 
Assembly Building) 

Darlith/Lecture gan/by Jane Harries:  

'A oes heddwch? Golwg beirniadol ar 
dreftadaeth heddwch Cymru ers y Rhyfel 

Mawr.' 'Is there peace?  
A critical look at Wales's peace heritage 

since the Great War'. 

 29th Sept ς 7th Oct  Quaker Week 2018 

Examining our diversity: Room for more. 

Extending a genuine welcome.  

mailto:ros.morley@btinternet.com
mailto:admin@quakersinwales.org.uk
mailto:clerk@smquakers.org.uk
mailto:willreesgreen@tiscali.co.uk

